

Minutes from meeting held on the 7th of March 2019

Present : Sean Stubbs Chair, Jayne Stubbs Secretary, Alex Stubbs Acting GSL, Nick Cartwright Assistant GSL, Helen Nemith Parent Executive, Micheal Dentith Parent Executive

Item	Points raised	Action by whom
Review of last meeting	Everybody happy with the last meetings minutes.	
Review of finances	<p>Bank account stands at £2666.</p> <p>Capitation bill has been recieved this is for £1400 which is to be taken out of the bank account amount. £500 had been recieved from Cheshire East Council for a funding in the community which is going towards tents.</p> <p>Nick to be added to the bank account and Anne to be removed.</p>	<p>Jayne has been in touch with the bank to get this completed still having difficulty with communication from the bank.</p>
Parent Feedback of events and activities	<p>In general the parents where happy with what the group was achieving.</p> <p>parents where happy with activites.</p> <p>Still some confusion with how the fund raisers are sold and what we are raising money for, parents where confused with the last fundraiser and it was also felt that we needed to advertise more around the area.</p> <p>Parents wanted another way to improve communication.</p>	<p>Whatsap to be explored, Jayne to set up the group.</p> <p>Twitter aoucnt availalbe Micheal to have a look at this details to be sent.</p> <p>Website availalbe but parents are not aware Alex to send an email with details and links.</p>

Section group updates	<p>Scout camp has been booked 22nd of March. Group Camp/family camp May the 3rd Forest Camp Group Camp/family Camp July 19th Staffordshire Group Camp/family Camp October still to be arranged. Beaver sports day June</p> <p>All sections have had growth in the last 12 months and the group as a whole has grown by 61%</p>	Both leaders to organise and book activities.
Storage	<p>A local councillor has given names of people within the area who may be able to help us out with storage. A full kit list has been made and the insurance on the equipment is looking at being around the £60 mark</p>	Sean to ask the locals re storage and organise the insurance on the equipment.
Review fundraising	<p>Tesco has sponsored our group through a token collection. It was felt that a just giving page would be a good option. Bag pack arranged for April the 29th Group shirts have gone on sale</p>	<p>Alex to arrange the just giving page. Everyone to push the bag pack. Everyone to push the group shirts.</p>
OSM	Parent portal has been introduced and is now available to support parents.	Group leaders to support parents if required.
Village Hall	An agreement has been made with the owners of the hall to pay a standing order of £150 every month this is to be fixed for 12 months, this has given the group all Monday nights and Tuesday night usage, wifi for leaders only, extra storage.	

AOB

Gift aid is ready to claim it was felt that we should still seek permission from the parents.
Recruitment for helpers is crushell especially assistant leaders, secretary.
All agreed that insurance for occasional helpers was required
Subs were discussed and all agreed it needed to raise this was to be taken to the AGM.
Lentgh of sections meetings were discussed and this is to be placed on the AGM for parents to vote.
PC forms and new starte pack have gone on line

Jayne to obtain.
Everybody to spread the word
Alex to add to the website.
Sean to organise before the first camp in May

Parents to be supported with this via the leaders.
